

# REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL

Thursday, October 27th, 2016

Meeting #11

- I. Call to Order:** 5:07PM
- II. Roll Call**  
**PRESENT:** Omid, Alexis, Cheryl, Dean Sherry, Sydney, Roger, Bassel, Jonathon, Aarthi, Michael, Kishan, Natalee, Isabel, Andrew C  
**EXCUSED:** Danny, Evan,  
**UNEXCUSED:** Andrej, Andrea
- III. Approval of Minutes:** Motion to approve last week's minutes. 10 - 0 - 2.
- IV. Announcements:**
- V. Public Input and Introduction**
- A. Ken Gross, with 2 varsity athletes present. Discussing updates with Division 1 Referendum.
- Passed with very high percentage (Over 60%)
  - Going D1 is a long process, and we are starting from ground zero
  - Lot of funding will go towards scholarships, as well as some infrastructure and towards assistant coach's salaries
  - Present to answer questions what it means in terms of admissions standards, quality of education, and they stand by no changes on these front
  - Current student athletes have had comparable, if not higher GPA over last several years to average student body
  - Big West Conference needs to accept us to their conference, they are most likely to accept us
  - Academic standards, and scholarship program to reach NCAA minimum are trying to be achieved by the end of the year
  - Fall 2017 will be earliest to implement
  - By 2019/2020, we will reach full Division 1 status if everything goes according to plan
  - Can help with alumni engagement
  - Helps overall visibility and branding of the university as a whole
  - What can they do with the students, and how can students be involved? How can they engage students and inform them about what's going on
    - ❖ 5 Groups reaching to for greatest exposure
      - a. Colleges
      - b. Greeks
      - c. Athletes
      - d. AS
      - e. Spirit Groups
        - i. Obtain representatives to break down scheduling problems, communicate with each other, to make task easier
        - ii. If anyone is interested to help, please let them know
  - How can they better communicate events to us?
    - ❖ How can they spread information about sports events going on to people in the colleges?
    - ❖ Triton Sportzone
    - ❖ Student athlete, or corresponding liaison sitting on Council
  - How can athletes help support colleges?
    - ❖ Being present at large scale events
    - ❖ Prior to games, have large, centralized events

- Colleges have newsletters that are emailed out. Information can be included
  - a. Connect with Ken Gross for liaison position

## **VI. Committee Reports**

### **A. Finance Committee [Andrew Choi]**

- Budgets
  - ❖ Director of Student Services
    - a. Funding for chairs
    - b. New one is cheaper and can hold more beverages
    - c. Total of \$82.08 from GU
    - d. Motion to suspend bylaws only for purchase of a permanent item. 9 - 0 - 3.
    - e. Motion to approve purchase of 4 permanent chairs for \$82.08 from GU. 9 - 0 - 3. Motion passes.
  - ❖ International Rep
    - a. Law and order event tomorrow
    - b. Total of \$106 from GU, with estimate of 20 - 40 People attending
    - c. Motion to approve \$106 from GU for Law-n-Order. 9 - 0 - 3. Motion passes.

### **B. Revelle Organizations Committee [Aarthi Kodiyalam]**

- Leadership space
  - ❖ Has been cleaned out and items have been organized.
  - ❖ Table is being given to surplus and will submit a surplus for another meeting

### **C. Rules Committee [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**

- Proposed amendments
  - ❖ Section 3.6E
    - a. Director of Spirit and Events, to include duties of planning events
  - ❖ Motion for Sections 3.11 - 3.17 to include a line that each Position plan one project a quarter with the help of the Director of Spirit and Events
  - ❖ Section 7.2 Membership
    - a. Revelle Student Initiative Committee shall be chaired by the Vice President External
  - ❖ Wording for Judicial Board changed to Revelle Community Outreach Board
  - ❖ Motion to amend the Bylaws to include the aforementioned changes. 11 - 0 - 1. Motion passes

### **D. Appointments Committee [Cheryl Demeyer]**

- Recommendations

### **E. Graduation Committee [Michael Hidayat]**

- Nothing to Report

## **VII. Reports**

### **A. President [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**

- Special Presentation Ken Grosse
  - ❖ Notes listed above
- Vision and Direction
  - ❖ Work smarter, not harder
  - ❖ We're one big family!
  - ❖ Wants to utilize the listserv more instead of Facebook, for more professionalism
  - ❖ Educational events, capital improvements, more involvement, visibility, and communication, and caring
    - a. Capital improvement: students are spending a lot of money on fees each quarter, and students should be reaping the benefits. Does not have to be an event, it could be a project, or undertaking of sorts that benefits students
    - b. Be involved, attend events!
    - c. Communication: the more, the better

- ❖ Please express an opinion on council. You are representing individuals and should voice your opinion
- ❖ Benefits of being on council
  - a. Rewarding feel when things work well
  - b. Creating changes for community
  - c. Professional development
  - d. Feel like being part of a family
- CCP
  - ❖ Muir is having their first event. Pumpkin drop, tomorrow at night
  - ❖ Alexis talked to the school's financial controller and invited him to council.
    - a. If there are any issues we would like to address to him, please keep that in mind, especially with Transparency, and let Alexis know
- B. Vice President of Internal [Cheryl Demeyer]**
  - Nothing to Report
- C. Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Evan Jan, Andrej Pervan]**
  - AS did not have Senate but have visitors regarding Housing
    - ❖ Discussed concerns around housing
    - ❖ Formation of working group to integrate students in long term development plan
    - ❖ Lot of construction will go on over the course of next year
    - ❖ \$2billion in next 5 years
      - a. Academic buildings from private and research funds, housing buildings from student fees
      - b. Transit already starting soon
      - c. North Torrey Pines process to begin construction begins sometime in Winter
    - ❖ Housing: making it accessible and cheaper for students
      - a. Triples were originally temporary solutions but have become more permanent fixtures
      - b. North Torrey Pines development will have most beds in any area
  - SIO
    - ❖ Planning study was approved and looks good
    - ❖ Over span of 30 years
  - Marshall and 6th Neighborhood planning was also approved
    - ❖ Creating housing and academic/learning structures in same location
    - ❖ Realigning ridge walk is another plan in work
  - Present to CCPC regarding New Revelle Stuart Art Collection
    - ❖ Position of it is officially changed to Revelle Commemoration Plaque
    - ❖ Are working on funding and permits
    - ❖ We should make sure to advocate for keeping the kiosk
- D. Vice President of Administration [Omid Azizi]**
  - Calendar
    - ❖ Great for bringing events
  - Schedules
    - ❖ Send them to me
- E. Vice President of External [Keerit Kohli]**
- F. Director of Spirit and Events [Isabel Lopez]**
  - Women's Volleyball Game Tailgate: Saturday, October 29, 2016 at 7pm
    - ❖ Costume contest!
    - ❖ Free Jersey Mikes!
- G. Director of Student Services [Roger O'Neill]**
  - Chairs
    - ❖ Thanks for the budget!
    - ❖ Promotional video for chair use etiquette. Could make it fun. If you're interested in participating, reach out to Roger

- ❖ Logistics for distributing the chairs
  - HUM bookshelf
    - ❖ For donating, and borrowing donated books
    - ❖ Inventory of new books should remain where they are, but will begin promoting donation of books. Will look into getting a bookshelf
- H. **Class Representatives**
- **Fourth Year Representative [Michael Hidayat]**
    - ❖ Collaboration with the class reps: "Ruffin' It Through Exams", 11/15/16, 5:30-6:30 p.m. in the Revelle Conference Rooms
      - a. Destressing activities.
      - b. R&R Squad
      - c. Food!
      - d. Music, polaroid cameras, and other fun things
  - **Third Year Representative [Sydney Gillen]**
    - ❖ Nothing to Report
  - **Second Year Representative [Natalee DeBruin]**
    - ❖ Nothing to Report
  - **First Year Representative [Vacant, Vacant]**
- I. **Commuter Representative [Jonathan Allon]**
- Volunteers for Haunted Food Hunt
    - ❖ Halloween Haunted food hunt is this upcoming Monday
    - ❖ Still have 7 openings for volunteers
- J. **Transfer Representative [Vacant, Vacant]**
- K. **International Representative [Bassel Hatoum]**
- Event tomorrow!
    - ❖ Law-'n'-Order
    - ❖ In-n-out
    - ❖ Lawyer doing presentation will show up at 6pm
    - ❖ Will talk about language tables, will have a passive project
- L. **Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Sydney Gillen]**
- Cup of Culture 10/28
    - ❖ Open Mic, will half 30-45 minutes to perform at the end if you didn't sign up
    - ❖ 7-9PM
  - RLI event
    - ❖ 18th from 5-6:30PM
    - ❖ Talk about destressing
- M. **Revelle College Judiciary Board Ex-Officio [Kishan Desai, Andrew Nguyen]**
- Applications for the Revelle College Community Conduct Outreach Board are out!
    - ❖ Application session ends November 4th before 4PM
    - ❖ Advertising through Revelle InfoLink
    - ❖ RAs know about it as well
- N. **Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]**
- Family weekend
  - Go to Fleet Science center in Balboa Park and see Art of the Brick
    - ❖ A Lawyer who was passionate in Legos and created
    - ❖ First Tuesday of the Month, free for San Diego Residents
  - Will be an honorary coach in Women's basketball Feb 17
- O. **Campus-Wide Representatives**
- **HDH [Andrej Pervan]**
    - ❖ Nothing to Report
  - **SFAC [Vacant]**
  - **UCAB [Natalee DeBruin]**
    - ❖ Hi Thai
      - a. Looking at renewing their lease. Lease ends March 31st, 2017
      - b. Been a tenant since 2006

- c. Concept is ethnic, fast, casual food
  - ❖ Pub project
    - a. Bids went out Oct 24th. Should be coming back soon
    - b. Construction company selected by end of November hopefully
    - c. Aid to end construction May 29, 2017
  - ❖ UCAB
    - a. Member at large positions open , Due November 9th
- **WCSAB [Vacant]**
- **SFAB [Evan Jan]**
  - ❖ Impact of starting construction
    - a. Creating a new substitute field, relieving load on Warren Field
  - ❖ Backing use of sports facilities land management to support Arboretum, but unsure if they can commit financial aid
  - ❖ Sports teams are doing very well!
    - a. Opportunities to bring NCAA finals here for Women's soccer and Men's Water Polo
  - ❖ Looking to bring in Sustainability position to further sustainability on campus
- **SCSG [Vacant]**
- **BAC [Vacant]**
- **EJA [Vacant]**
- **SOVAC [Daniel Carnahan]**
  - ❖ Nothing to Report
- **ASCE [Vacant]**
- **LSAC [Andrea Kim]**
  - ❖ Met with Catherine Friedman
    - a. Asks for input on how students would want the library to change
    - b. Specifically remodeling the 8th Floor
    - c. Collected feedback to send back
  - ❖ Two Questions (Any feedback is appreciated):
    - a. When you think about the UCSD Library, what is the first thing that comes to mind?
    - b. If you could provide the UCSD Library with one piece of advice, what would it be?
  - ❖ Take-a-Break Midterm De-Stressing Events Promo
    - a. Library hosting an event
    - b. Geisel East, Week 2, 4, 6
    - c. Nov 9th, Dec 5th
      - i. Motion enter exec session for duration
- **EDI [Vacant]**
- **FIC [Vacant]**

**VIII. New Business**

**IX. Unfinished Business**

**X. Announcements**

- A. Gender
- B. Alexis will be posting a sheet to see who is attending which committees
- C. Golden Gavel: Danny! Sat through interviews for appointments even though he was going through a difficult personal time and he did awesome!

**XI. Roll Call and Adjournment**

**PRESENT:** Evan, Omid, Cheryl, Andrew C, Natalee, Kishan, Michael, Evan, Jon, Bassel, Andrea, Roger, Sydnee, Dean Sherry

**EXCUSED:** Isabel, Danny, Aarthi

**UNEXCUSED:**

**ADJOURNED:** 7:47PM

*Nine-tenths of wisdom is being wise in time.*  
*Theodore Roosevelt*

